LONDON COUNCIL FOR ADULT EDUCATION

Minutes of LCAE Annual General Annual Meeting - May 16, 2006

Labatt’s Amber Lounge 3:30 – 5:30

Meeting called to order at 4:10 p.m.

Present:

Alice Brona (LACW)

Sheila Carson (TVDSB)

Tom Crouch (LUHC)

Lisa Flynn (OW)

Belinda Gorman

Paul Harding (SFLR)

Shalini Hargum (Nokee Kwe)

Mac Hey

Heather Jeffrey (Hutton House)

Tamara Kaattari (Literacy Link South Central)

Sheila Linseman WIL)

Sheila Lupson (LMFRC)

Kim Miller (UWO)

Donna Moore (UWO, Toastmasters)

Colleen Pickering (Goodwill)

Maryliz Quigley (LPL)

David Radcliffe (SFLR)

Dianne Rumney (TVDSB)

Francis Shamley (OHCC)

Jill Slemon (LDCSB)

Donna Smith (London Literacy Network)

Patrick Smith (LDCSB)

Carmen Sproveri

Rosanna Stumpo-Bal (Fanshawe College)

Marja Tensen (CFOW London Club)

Kim Wolfe (LMFRC)

Regrets: Nancy McQuillan, Jeny Wallace, Deb Mountenay, Ron Hansen, Ann Everatt, Bill Pigram, Paul Hubert
· Chairperson Dianne Rumney opened the meeting with a general welcome

· Dianne reviewed the previous year’s events, accenting the success of the LCAE Adult Learner Awards, the significance of the Adult Education Policy Review.  Noted also were the many challenges which have been faced by adult educators in the past year, and which are likely to continue in the future due to the uncertain ramifications of the Labour Market Development Agreement signed in November and the Immigration agreement as well

· Dianne introduced the Survey Sheet distributed to those in attendance and requested that attendees make suggestions for the coming year’s activities

· Carmen Sprovieri provided an overview of the 60th Year Celebratory Dinner, giving thanks to the organizing committee and Dianne, and pointing out that despite some significant challenges along the way the dinner was a great success

· Francis Shamley introduced Mac Hey who gave the Auditor’s Report

Auditor’s Report:

· Mac Hey gave a detailed account of the year’s finances

· generally speaking, the finances are good, although there were some necessary losses incurred as a result of the 60th Anniversary Celebration

· Mac recommended that the GIC investment amount be raised from $5000.00 to $7500.00, that the LCAE send representatives to the Career Colleges to possibly solicit donations, and that the date of the Annual General Meeting be pushed to the end of the month so that the it is better timed to fit with the issuance of financial statements

· Acceptance of the Auditor’s Report was moved by Francis Shamley and seconded by Donna Smith

Nomination of Slate of Officers:

· Dianne discussed the changes to the committee structure, noting that most of the sub-committee would now run on an Ad Hoc basis, forming according to need

· the slate of nominees for various executive positions was introduced and nominations were invited from the floor

· all the nominees on the slate were elected without opposition

· Acceptance of the nominated candidates was moved by Patrick Smith and seconded by Belinda Gorman

· The Re-Appointment of Mac Hey was moved by Francis Shamley and seconded by Sheila Lupson

 The Business portion of the meeting was concluded at 4:45 p.m.

Guest Speaker:

· Donna Moore introduced the guest speaker Pauline Duncan-Thrasher whose presentation was entitled “Ignite a Spark”

· Pauline spoke to the important role we play as educators for motivating our learners, and how important it is that we be consistent and persistent

· Pauline emphasized the importance of trying different strategies to reach out to withdrawn learners, to the need to meet the learner where they’re “at” at the time, and to the need to laugh at ourselves  and keep our perspective

· Dianne thanked Pauline for her moving words

Meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. 

